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November 6, 1990

John A. Grobe, Chief i-IIS9$ $ /Nuclear Materials Safety Branch
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region III
799 Roosevelt Road
Glen Ellyn, IL 60137

Re: NRC Byproduct Material License Nok 21-18294-01'

Dear Mr. Grobe:

Turther to a recent inspection of Leeco Diagnostics (September 26,
1990)- conducted by Mr. James L. Lynch and your Notice of Violation
(October 26, 1990), the following corrective actions to the noted
violations have been instituted.

LICENSE CONDITION NO. 14

Violation 1.

'Both-film badges and TLD ring badges are being worn byo
the Hot. Lab employees at All times when handling
radioactive material (refer to Attachment No. 1).

Violation 2

e In lieu of an amendment to the. license, a letter was
q addressed to 'Ms. Toye L.' Simmons on July 3, 1989
L (Attachment No. 2) explaining / justifying the :

I discontinuation of- the activated- charcoal filters.
However, a formal amendment was requested on October 15,
1990 (Attachment No. 3) for discontinuance of activated

; charcoal filters in the Hot Lab exhaust hoods.
||

Effluent data in both instances indicate that the
effluent is well below maximum permissible concentrations i

for unrestricted areas.

As a point of clarification the undersigned has a direct' reporting
responsibility to the CEO for all Regulatory functions and a dotted
line responsibility for Quality Assurance functions (refer to
Attachment No. 4)

' ***'Ig gO
Poc NOV 8 1990

. __. . _ _ .



1

1
'

a

.. *- ;. . .
,

1
!

'

.

,f
4

John A. Grota
November'6,,1990- >,

Page-2~

..

If you-require any further explanation please do not hesitate to
-

,

contact-me at 313-353-2620.- '
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-Dire [J.
''

Dante Capaldi| Ph.D.
' or,-Quality Assurance / Regulatory. Affairs

,

DJC/mbc
,

cc: . NRC File-
' Rod Raynovich
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24475 W.10 MILE ROAD + SOUTHFIELD, MI 48034

Q13)353-2620 + 1800-950-2620 * FAX Q13)353 5039

October 1, 1990

MEMORANDUM

'

To: Hot Lab Employees

From: Dante J. Capaldi

Subject: Film Badges and TLD Ring Badges

Please be reminded that film badges and TLD ring badges are to be
worn at a.J.1 times when working with radioactive material.

Furthermore, eye protection and at least two pairs of disposable
latex gloves are to be worn during the iodination procedure.

Please post this, notice on your bulletin board or the exhaust hood.
This will serve as a constant reminder of a very important
precaution.

D7C/mbc

cc: -NRC File
Rod Raynovich
Ron Steckel-
-Joyce Chang
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